National Immunisation Office
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Dublin 7
Peidhmeannacht na Seirbhise Sidinte Tel. 01 8676108
Health Service Executive Fax. 01 8682943

1% August 2017

To: Each General Practitioner

Dear Doctor,

Following a number of recent queries to the National Immunisation Office regarding
vaccination of children not resident in Ireland, | wish to clarify the position.

The recommendations from the National Immunisation Advisory Committee are

“Children resident in Ireland should be given vaccines according to the recommended Irish
schedule.”

http://www.hse.ie/eng/health/immunisation/hcpinfo/guidelines/chapter2.pdf

Accordingly, the primary childhood immunisation schedule is for children resident in Ireland.
Immunisations will only be paid for children resident in Ireland.

Schedules in other countries may not be compatible with ours and children on holidays in
Ireland should be vaccinated in the country where they reside.

Yours sincerely,

Dr Kevin Kelleher

Assistant National Director

Health & Wellbeing Public Health and Child Health
Medical registration number 19719



